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NEW KURN HATTIN LOGO

 

Kurn Hattin Homes for Children has a new look! Unveiled at the 118th Annual Meeting of the 
Corporation in October, the newly designed Kurn Hattin bridge logo is part of a comprehensive 
awareness initiative aimed at increasing public awareness of Kurn Hattin Homes for Children and its 
120-year-old mission, and promoting understanding of the children and families it serves. The image 
of a child and an adult walking together across a bridge was selected based on feedback and input 
from both internal and external focus groups. “The bridge communicates the support and guidance 
Kurn Hattin Homes provides for children as they make the transition to a brighter future,” explained 
Co-Executive Director Connie Sanderson. “It’s a transformative experience for them, and Kurn 
Hattin provides a safe, sure path.” The awareness initiative also features the call to action, “Join Their 
Journey,” and the Kurn Hattin website features new video interviews of recent graduates sharing 
the stories of their own personal journeys and transformation through their time at Kurn Hattin. 
We invite you to visit the Kurn Hattin Homes for Children website at www.kurnhattin.org to hear 
these courageous children and their incredibly moving stories. It is also Kurn Hattin’s 120th 
Anniversary. See our special Anniversary logo on the back cover.
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MID-YEAR
FOR BUSINESS OPERATIONS AND  
INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT?

32

ReflectionsWhat’s Ahead
2013 drew to a close with below zero temperatures and crisp air, the kind that tickles the inside of your nose. 
Winter is a time for reflection, and a time for looking ahead. Farmers brave the crisp air to take stock of their 
maple sugaring equipment and lines, and to check the orchards for any trees needing some tender care. By the 
time you read this article, the maple trees will have been tapped and the apple trees pruned. 

The indoor farmers, Kurn Hattin’s administrators, also take stock in the winter. They look at how the 
organization fared during the year, what economic conditions caused success or opportunities for growth, and 
they forecast the upcoming year’s path to sustainability. 

Each department at Kurn Hattin Homes for Children follows a set of initiatives in a comprehensive  
Strategic Plan. 

The Development Department, now headed by Kim Fine, longtime Senior Development Officer, is focusing on 
incorporating staffing changes and evolving job descriptions, while continuing to explore new opportunities for 
donors to support our work. As a charity dependent on private support for almost 95% of its operating budget, 
the work of the Development staff is critical to the organization’s future. A new position, Assistant Director 
of Development, was added to the roster last fall to assist in enhancing fundraising initiatives. Ably filled by 
Falana Lisa Bloch, a seasoned development professional, this new role will help to position Kurn Hattin to 
address significant needs in the future. 

The Finance Department welcomed a new accountant, Kathleen Gurney, in September. With a wealth of 
experience, it seems to an outsider that her transition has been seamless. Steve Fitch continues to lead the 
Finance Department as well as Information Technology. Both departments play a critical role in ensuring 
integrity: the integrity of our endowment and operating funds, and the integrity of our technology infrastructure.

The Human Resources Department is transitioning the organization to a new EAP (Employee Assistance 
Program) provider. Candace Caggiano, coordinator in HR, looks ahead in 2014 to how new health care laws 
will affect our staff, and to rolling out a comprehensive new staff manual. She also serves as our facilities 
compliance officer, a part of her job that requires attention to detail and understanding of the many regulations 
to which an organization must adhere. 

Please take time to read Sue Kessler’s article on page 7. In addition to her student recruitment responsibilities, 
she now oversees family outreach efforts, a change that brings together two departments into a new 
configuration we are now referring to as Enrollment Management.

The Marketing Awareness Initiative is proud to report being almost a year ahead of schedule in securing 
national media attention for Kurn Hattin Homes for Children. Lisa Bianconi’s Grammy nomination for Music 
Educator of the Year, coupled with strengthened efforts to bring media from all over the Northeast to campus, is 
resulting in exciting exposure.

The Board is shifting its focus with the aggressive work of Task Forces and making plans in 2014 to hold a 
retreat to further its role supporting the mission of Kurn Hattin Homes for Children.

As winter turns to spring, the seasons and decades continue to cycle, and the work of an organization committed 
to bettering the lives of those who need help continues to flourish. The vision of our founder, Reverend Charles 
Albert Dickinson, who imagined in 1894 a place where all could find hope, lights our way. 

~ Connie Sanderson  
 Co-Executive Director Business Operations and Institutional Advancement

As I look back on the first half 
of the 2013-2014 school year, 
one major modification made to 
our program was the addition 
of seventh and eighth grade day 
students from the Westminster 
community. Six day students have 
joined our program, and they have 
acclimated and assimilated well. 
The students are immersed in 
all academic programs and after 
school activities. The day students 
and their families have enhanced 
our program with their talents and family goals. Additionally, we have strengthened our collaboration with 
the local community and Westminster Elementary School, and our program and mission have become more 
clearly understood in the local area.

We serve between ninety and one hundred residential students in a comprehensive program. The academic 
program provides challenges across varying ability levels in literacy, mathematics, social studies, language 
arts, science and agriculture. The music program continues to reach new heights, performing with the 
Windham Orchestra, Grammy-winning fiddler Natalie MacMaster, Vermont Music Educators District 
VI Choir and singing for the Governor at the Vermont State House Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony. 
Twenty of the fifty-five older students earned honor roll in the first quarter, and seventeen students were 
selected to the District Choir, while eighty percent of our students participated in athletics. Our middle 
school students participate annually in the VFW Patriot’s Pen Essay Contest, and three of our students won 
top honors for their essays on “What Patriotism Means to Me.”

In the cottages, social skills, self-esteem development, hygiene awareness and healthy drug-free choices 
continue as objectives of our mission. A variety of after school activities, such as religious education, field 
trips, student council community service projects and holiday related activities reinforce our objectives. 
Student council members served at two community fundraisers, donated to the food shelf, Christmas 
caroled and presented their cottage charitable projects at the Night of Giving.

In the Counseling Department, we have restructured the counselors’ case loads and reassigned a counselor 
to the school program during the academic day. Additionally, we have been improving our response style 
centered on attachment disorder issues. Attachment disorder is described often as emotional, social and 
behavioral problems caused by a failure to form normal attachments during early childhood. Staff have 
been in training throughout the year to better equip the children with the methodologies necessary to 
successfully address attachment issues. We have collaborated with the New England Attachment Disorder 
Institute in developing our skills in this area. 

With the continued support of our donors and staff, we will continue to provide programs that meet the 
needs and transform the lives of our children.

~ Thomas Fahner 
Co-Executive Director Academic and Residential Life



Kurn Hattin Homes for Children gained national media 
attention recently after our very own Music Director, Lisa 
Bianconi, was named a top-ten finalist for the inaugural 
Grammy Music Educator award. Lisa was featured on 
CBS Evening News on Monday, January 20th. After 
viewing her story on TV station WCAX in Burlington, 
CBS News producer Alex Romano contacted Kurn Hattin 
and requested a visit to the school and an interview with 
Lisa. CBS correspondent Michelle Miller made the trip from New York to Kurn 

Hattin’s campus and spoke with Lisa and several of her students 
to find out what makes her so special. 

Seventh grader, Emebet Stott, who is an orphan from Ethiopia, 
told Michelle Miller, “When I first came here, I had an attitude, 
Ms. Bianconi talked to me. The fact that she was right there and 
listened to me...she felt like the mother I never had.”  Several 
other children told their stories and expressed their feelings 
about being helped by Lisa and her gift of music. Chrystal 
Longe, who is an honor student, was failing public school when 
she came to Kurn Hattin. She was being bullied because her 
parents are deaf. Lisa helped her find the voice no once else 
could hear.

Lisa Bianconi, who’s been directing music at Kurn Hattin for almost 30 years, is grateful for the attention 
her story has brought to Kurn Hattin Homes. Representatives from the Grammy Foundation will visit Kurn 
Hattin’s campus in April to present the $1,000 honorarium she won for making it to the final round. Kurn 
Hattin Homes will also receive a matching $1,000 honorarium. Although another music educator was 
ultimately named the Grammy recipient, Lisa says she feels like a winner. In an interview on New England 
Cable News, she said, “If I can make even one child’s life better through the work that I do, that’s as good 
as a Grammy.” Her students agree. As Emebet Stott told CBS, “There will never be something big enough 
for what she does, even a Grammy. 
She’s bigger than that.”  The entire 
Kurn Hattin community celebrated 
Lisa with an ice cream sundae party, 
including a Kurn Hattin community 
autographed celebration banner, 
flowers and a gift certificate. We 
couldn’t be more proud of our Music 
Director and the work she does with 
our students. Congratulations Lisa!

We have had a busy and productive autumn! Our students enjoyed a wide range of events intended to meld 
academics, athletics and music to encourage their successful transition into the Kurn Hattin community.

Our annual 8th grade retreat at the Mello’s retreat house marks the beginning of our school year.  The 
2014 graduating class began their year setting goals and learning strategies to help them to achieve their 
objectives. Our musicians immediately began rehearsing for a wide array of public performances, including 
our annual trip to the Big E where we rode rides and ate fair food before marching in the parade and 
performing on live television.  

Our traditional autumn activities commenced as usual. Our farm manager collaborated with our science 
teachers to plan theme weeks devoted to apple-picking and cider-making, autumn chores, dairy  
and holiday crafts. Our students and staff worked together during our annual fall Green Up Day to ready 
our beautiful campus for the winter. Our students performed music and read essays during our annual 
Veterans Day observance, a solemn event which was well attended and appreciated by veterans from the 
surrounding communities. 

During our new after school Art Club, our students have been able to delve more deeply into their creative 
interests. Our students and staff enjoyed our “first annual” Spelling Bee. Halloween was big fun! We 
provide the music for the Westminster Halloween parade, and this year we enjoyed a special thrill in the 
chilling Haunted Kitchen!

The Kurn Hattin Student Council has been active this fall. They collected food for the local food shelf and 
planned a Christmas party for our youngest students. Santa was on the guest list! They committed to the 
second year of our Restorative Justice Program, which acts to provide our community with a student led 
alternative to traditional disciplinary actions. It is another positive tool in support of our students.

Our students and staff always look forward to Mrs. Prindl’s fall visits. She stays on campus every  
year, working with our students and volunteering in our library. While she was on campus this year, we 
celebrated her 102nd birthday!

Our young musicians have been incredibly busy, representing our school community with grace and 
aplomb. Just recently, they auditioned for the WGBY choral competition and were selected to perform on 
the air! Our Music Director, Mrs. Lisa Bianconi, was a finalist for the first ever Grammy Music Educator 
Award. Incredible!

Our first electronic report cards were issued this fall, which marks the culmination of a campus-wide effort 
to become more efficient in our sharing of information with the families that we serve.

Thanks to the entire Kurn Hattin staff for working diligently to provide this rich array of experiences for 
our students!

~ Scotty Tabachnick  
School Principal

4

ExperiencesA WIDE ARRAY OF THAN A GRAMMYBigger

5

Lisa Bianconi and Marching Band in 
 2013 Memorial Day Parade
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So many things enhance the lives of the children in our care. We have a great school program that allows our 
children to succeed and flourish. We have amazing music, art and horsemanship programs. We offer a wide 
variety of sports and extra-curricular activities that allow our children to develop healthy habits and life-skills. 
We have a food service program recognized by the USDA Healthier Schools Initiative. We have staff who are 
devoted and work to make all these things possible for our children. We are all proud of our organization and 
the changes that are made in the lives of our children.

Once a year we hold an event that allows our children to give back. The Night of Giving is held the last week 
before the children leave for Christmas break. It is a formal dinner with the children putting on their finest 
outfits, and cloth napkins and tables set by the cottage that is in charge of the dining room for the week.  
Each cottage has a server who waits on his or her table. The kitchen staff prepares a feast that is enjoyed by 
all. We all exclaim when it’s done that it was the best ever and we couldn’t imagine eating another bite. That is 
until the dessert is served, of course! But what makes the night such a moving experience is what each cottage 
does for its gift. Each cottage works together to decide on a gift to give to a community group, other cottages, 
Kurn Hattin or a special project. It always amazes me how creative our cottages become during this time. The 
children work with the houseparents to decide what they are going to give, how they will implement the gift 
and what they each need to do to make it happen. At the Night of Giving, each cottage has two representatives 
explain what they are giving as their gift. Our six Day Students also got together and presented a gift. As each 
cottage presented their gifts, I felt like a proud parent at their enthusiasm for sharing and their thoughtfulness. 
The common thread throughout their presentations was that they are blessed with so many things. They enjoy 
giving back to make someone else’s life a little more pleasant. 

Hubbard Cottage did a drive to collect food and toys for a local animal shelter. Parent Cottage thanked each 
cottage by making a Snowman Making Kit. The day students will host a popcorn/movie party. Maysilles 
Cottage is doing a year-long project of Acts of Kindness. They have planted bulbs in Brattleboro, Vermont, 
made and sent Christmas cards, and have made snacks for other cottages. Morrison Cottage pooled their  
money and bought toys to donate to Toys for Tots. Woodhull Cottage went to Santa’s Land, sang Christmas 
carols, and then spread the Christmas cheer around campus. Turrell Cottage used their Caught Being Good 
coupons and bought items to fill shoe boxes to send to children in the Philippines. Warner Cottage hosted 
a food drive for David’s House at the Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center. Butler 
Cottage collected money and made a donation to the Brattleboro Christmas Stocking so other children could  
be warm. Dickinson Cottage made Christmas cards, collected DVDs, books and CDs, and wrote letters to 
soldiers who are serving overseas. These unselfish acts remind us all that we are not only providing our 
children with an education and teaching community involvement, empathy and about helping our neighbors, 
but also teaching them the joy of helping those who are less fortunate. Together we are building our future.

~ Karen Lansberry  
 Director of Residential Services

ACTSUnselfish MUTUAL GOAL OF

Families often tell us in the Admissions Department about the complicated and conflicting emotions they 
experience as they consider Kurn Hattin as an option for their child. As one mother put it, “I wanted the 
very best for my son. I knew that Kurn Hattin has the structure he needs and that we couldn’t provide it for 
him at home. Plus there are so many great things for him to do there that aren’t available to him here. It’s 
just so hard to think of him not being home with us every day.” She went on to describe her first contact 
with us and how difficult it was for her to actually pick up the phone and call. Among other things, she felt 
that she was letting her son down by not being able to offer him all that he needed. Then she described how 
reassured she felt after our first phone conversation. She arranged to come to campus for a visit and visibly 
relaxed while she was touring and talking with the welcoming staff at the school and cottages. Getting 
acquainted with the people at Kurn Hattin helps families feel much more comfortable. 

Once a child has completed the application process, been accepted and an enrollment date is on the horizon, 
the first in a series of transitions begins. The Admissions and Family Outreach Departments work together 
to support and encourage children and their families through all of the changes they will be facing. This 
support and encouragement begins even before the children’s enrollment, continues on through their time 
living on campus, and extends through the next transition period as they prepare to leave campus, whether 
this involves graduating or a planned return home sometime before 8th grade. The connection and support 
continues beyond their time on campus as each child becomes a new member of the Alumni Association.

The connections built with family members are critical to our mutual goal of success for each child. The 
Family Outreach Department focuses on support and assistance for families of current students, guidance 
and assistance for families of 8th graders as they navigate the process of deciding where their children will 
attend high school, and also on maintaining solid connections with alumni.  

We’d love to hear from you to discuss a child who could benefit from the opportunities that Kurn Hattin has 
to offer. Please contact the Admissions Department at (802) 721-6932 or skessler@kurnhattin.org.

~ Sue Kessler 
Director of Admissions

Success

For details please contact Sue Kessler
at (802) 721-6932 or skessler@kurnhattin.org

2014 Annual Fall Conference
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Alumni DROP-INS: 07/27/13-01/27/2014

Here is a list of Kurn Hattin Alumni who  
have stopped in for a visit recently. We hope  
more alums will just drop in!

ASHLEY BUSSINO........................CLASS OF 2012
DEVIN BUSSINO........................... CLASS OF 2011
CPL LUIGY CABRERA................CLASS OF 2003
DOMINIC CHERBONNEAU ......CLASS OF 2013
MARVIN C. COBLE......................CLASS OF 1968
MARIO GIANNONE.....................CLASS OF 1941

LYSSA JACKSON..........................CLASS OF 2008
CODY LACKEY.............................CLASS OF 2009
ADAM LOMBARD........................CLASS OF 2003
ASHLEY MINCHENKO-DIAZ....CLASS OF 2004
DAVE MORSE................................CLASS OF 1962
COOPER NEWELL....................... CLASS OF 2011
D’LEANNE SOLOVEI..................CLASS OF 2013
TAINIA PEREZ..............................CLASS OF 2010
THOMAS TAYLOR.......................CLASS OF 2013

In 1950, I was at Kurn Hattin for just a couple weeks when one of the older girls took me outside to show me 
how to blow across a soda bottle to make a sound. Depending on how much liquid was in the bottle, I could 
make a different tone. This qualified me to play the flute and I was soon blowing across the mouthpiece of 
the flute and pressing pads over holes to make music. I also learned to read music. If I’m not mistaken, Mrs. 
Oberman was my teacher and she also directed the girls’ chorus. Meanwhile, at the boys department, my 
younger brother Bernard was learning the clarinet from Mrs. Mayo.  About a year later my youngest brother 
Francis “Tim” arrived and was seated on a piano bench with Mrs. Mayo. He too was learning to play and read 
music. We would gather each week to play in the band under the direction of Mr. Musgrove.

In high school, I received the Music Award. Today I think my life would not be as wonderful if I could not 
attend the Florida Orchestra series. Francis, who learned to play the clarinet, has had a wonderful career as a 
high school music teacher and, now retired, conducts a community chorus. Bernard has a degree in music and 
is the bass section leader in his church choir and participates in a professional singing chorus specializing in 
chant music. I have a grandson now studying vocal performance at the Boston Conservatory of Music.

Every year when I attend the Annual Alumni Meeting and Kurn Hattin Day, I feel blessed to see and hear 
the children perform in a more expanded music program. The talent of the various choruses and bands is so 
appreciated.  

It is a wonderful gift – a life-long gift – the gift of music. 
Thank you, Kurn Hattin for the gift treasured by thousands 
of children who have had the experience of the music 
program at Kurn Hattin Homes for Children.

p.s. Hope to see you at the Centennial Celebration of the 
Alumni Association in August!

~ Jackie LaDue Mallory, Class of 1954 
Alumni Association President

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGEAlumni Association

I was born in Uganda, Africa and lived there with my 10 brothers and sisters. 
My dad died when I was two years old and my ‘sanga’ grandmother took care of 
me. Later Wade and his family wanted to adopt me. He had to wait months till 
he could adopt me. Then he did. So I went to America on so many plane rides. 
First I stopped in Texas to meet my grandma and my cousins. Then we flew to 
Colorado. I lived there for three years and then we moved to Massachusetts. I had my 
10th birthday then I started school. I did well the first two years, then I started having trouble. My 
parents put me with a teacher who helped me with homework. But that did not work. So they told 
me about this amazing school called Kurn Hattin. I had an interview and they said you can come 
in four weeks. My parents gave me a sheet that told me what I had to pack. We drove for two and a 
half hours. It was a good drive to see Vermont and New Hampshire. There were many wild things 
and beautiful trees and places. When we got to Kurn Hattin, I was nervous. When people said “Hi” 
or “Hello” or tried to introduce themselves to me, I would get shy and scared and not know what 
to do. Then I met Mr. Tabachnick, the Principal, and he shook my hand and said, “Did you have 
a tour?” He showed us around and took us to meet Mr. Fahner. The students I met were so nice to 
me and they showed me my cottage. I met Mrs. Courtney. She told me the cottage routine. After 
that I played with the other boys. My roommate said that once you get used to it you will like it 
here. Then in the morning, I did my chores, ate and went to school. Someone showed me to my 
classroom. I met my teacher and she caught me up on the work the class was doing. Then months 
later we all did the summer recreation program. Mrs. Fahner is the summer recreation ‘boss’. She 
helps with swimming and games. I was ‘Camper of the Week’ and I got to go to Six Flags. Then 
the summer passed and it was soccer season. I played soccer and we won two games! 

~ Mutebi Steven Callison, Grade 5

FEATURING THE CREATIVE GIFTS OF 
OUR STUDENTS PAST AND PRESENTEmerging

All of us experience change in our lives. 
Change is the one constant in our lives. 
There are changes that we look forward 
to and changes that we fear. However, 
one thing is for sure, things will not stay 
the same no matter how much we would 
like them to. When a life change occurs, 
we have two choices in how to respond. 
We can despair that a change has come 
and assume that things will get worse, or 
we can look with excitement at the new 
possibilities that the change presents.

~ Kayley Rogstad, Grade 8

It was always the same. Always looking 
at the same blue sky. Always seeing the 
same color. Always being with the same 
people. Then no longer green like the rest, 
growing into my new skin, a caterpillar into 
a butterfly. In the silence I was different. 
The moon during the daytime no longer 
recognized. I knew who I was, but they 
didn’t. I was sure of whom I was becoming 
but they weren’t. Different is who I am. 
Without it, you could not define me.

~ Susanna Compare, Grade 8

The LaDue graduates:  
Francis “Tim”, Jackie and Bernard 
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Today as Faith Nalette, a houseparent in Warner Cottage, relaxes in her brightly colored apartment with her 
cat and a cup of tea, she projects a gentle warmth, maturity, and confidence. In 1990, the thirteen-year old 
Faith Crowe was a shy, new Kurn Hattin student at the girls’ campus in Saxtons River, Vermont. A 7th grader 
arriving in the middle of the year, she was withdrawn and tentative. “It was very hard at first,” she remembers.

It was not long before the inclusive Kurn Hattin environment helped her to feel welcome. She fondly recalls 
that sharing breakfast each morning with her fellow cottage mates was a bonding experience that was 
grounding and made her feel part of the Kurn Hattin family. She felt awkward about joining in the activities, 
but as an avid reader, recalls happily spending time with Miss Mundell exploring the library. She had 
never played an instrument or felt that she was good at sports. Eventually though, Faith participated in the 
school’s color guard. Traditionally, color guard uses flags and props with movement as an expressive visual 
representation of the music in a marching band. The display requires focus and attention, listening skills, 
teamwork, and discipline: “It was my first experience being part of a team.” 

The process of learning unity as part of a group experience made an impression on Faith, enabling her to trust. 
She began to relax and make friends, and her confidence flourished. As she began to come out of her shell, she 
also began to achieve in school. “I loved math and especially science class.” Praising the structure and health-
oriented perspective she reflects, “It made me feel so safe. I really thrived in the structured environment and 
felt good about myself. It made me want to take care of myself, take pride in my health and appearance.”

Although transitioning to public high school was difficult, once Faith graduated she joined the Coast Guard, 
first as a buoy tender in Maine, then subsequently stationed in Seattle on a polar ice breaker. She later attended 
Franklin Pierce College and obtained her M.A. in Secondary Education. She wanted to give back by teaching 
at-risk children and to a have a lasting impact doing so. This brought her back to Kurn Hattin. She arrived in 
Vermont from Denver, Colorado during the summer of 2013 with her husband to interview for the position 

of residential houseparent. “I wanted this job so badly! I had 
moved around a lot and I just wanted to put down roots. As soon 
as I arrived, it was just like coming home.” Faith was hired as a 
‘live-in’ residential houseparent. Now settled in, she says, “I am 
so comfortable here. I love that the children are getting to just be 
kids, and enjoy their childhood.” Faith still connects with one of 
her former houseparents, Kim Keefe, and now that she is in that 
position herself, is trying to emulate her. “She was so calm and 
very organized.” Pausing to reflect upon her life at Kurn Hattin, 
she considered her own growth and what this means to her. “This 
work is an emotional investment and a commitment. The rewards 
are too many to count. It is such a gift when you love where you 
are in life, who you are, and it is all working.”

~ Falana Lisa Bloch 
Assistant Director of Development

AND PART OF A TEAMBack Home

Faith Nalette, Class of 1992 
Houseparent

Award
  
KURN HATTIN HOMES FOR CHILDREN  
CHARLES A .  DICKINSON 

Kurn Hattin Homes for Children presented its first annual Charles 
Albert Dickinson Award to the National Society of New England 
Women. The award was received by NSNEW President General, 
Linda Brown Jones. “Dickinson had a vision that all children 
could grow up in a safe and nurturing environment, and this award 
is intended to exemplify that vision,” Kurn Hattin Co-Executive 
Director Connie Sanderson said after the presentation ceremony in 
December. The National Society of New England Women has given 
“unbelievable support” to the school since 1945. Ms. Jones, who 
attended the presentation ceremony from Williamsburg, Virginia 
stated, “This is such an honor for our ladies; this school is very close 
to their hearts and we have made a tremendous commitment to Kurn 

Hattin. It’s nice to be recognized.” Ms. Jones also noted that the baby grand piano which the music program 
uses was partly funded by NSNEW. She added, “We have 
a wonderful relationship with the music program.”

Charles Dickinson was raised in the small town of 
Westminster, Vermont, where Kurn Hattin is located. 
A prominent Boston clergyman in the late 1800’s, he 
worked with homeless and neglected youth in the city. 
Dickinson then developed his vision to create a home 
and a school where children in need could experience the 
kind of childhood he himself enjoyed in Vermont. The 
2013 Charles Albert Dickinson Award was designed by 
artist Robert DuGrenier who has also lent his talent to 
MTV, the ESPY’s and Nickelodeon. He described how 
he captured the essence of a man with a great vision by 
saying, “I chose to make a glass portrait that you needed 
to see through like a window, which I felt was very 
symbolic.”

Linda Brown Jones, NSNEW President General accepting  
the first annual Charles A. Dickinson Award from 

Connie Sanderson, Co-Executive Director

I can’t begin to say how much I miss it. It was the best 
experience I ever had...I spent my childhood in foster 
homes until Kurn Hattin. They always made sure we had a 
good time, and made sure that we knew we had someone 
there for us, and that was all the reassurance I needed.

~Brandon Fernandez, Class of 2008

FROM FACEBOOK
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There were special gifts from many dear friends over the holiday season. Christmas Trees of Vermont in 
Springfield, Vermont donated beautiful trees to Kurn Hattin and each cottage. Representatives from each 
cottage had a great time visiting the Christmas tree farm and choosing their trees. The children had also created 
gingerbread houses for a fundraising event that 
Tim Mollica of Christmas Trees of Vermont was 
sponsoring. Santa, Mrs. Claus and Mr. Grinch 
also paid their annual visit to the cottages. 
Co-Executive Director Tom Fahner met up 
with them as he was being presented a $5,000 
donation from Chester Rotary President, Ron 
Theissen. It was noted that Mr. Grinch displayed 
very good behavior this year. The children have 
been teaching him well over the years.

Kurn Hattin held its Eighteenth Annual Veterans 
Day Observance on November 11th. The 
program, created by Social Studies teacher 
Richard Long, combined music, speeches, and a solemn candle service. Eighth grade student Chrystal Longe 
lit 41 candles for each of the Vermont men and women who lost their lives serving the United States during 
the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. The ceremony attracted two dozen veterans from the area, with many 
wearing uniforms describing their service. Three students read their winning essays for the Brattleboro VFW 
Post 1034’s annual Patriot’s Pen Essay Contest. All three top winners were students from Kurn Hattin. Each 
won an award for her essay on the theme of “What Patriotism Means to Me.” The winners were: First Place, 
Shelby Taylor, Grade 7; Second Place, Hailey Bliven, Grade 7; and Third Place, Breanna Holmes, Grade 8. A 
luncheon was held afterward for the veterans and guests. The Patriot’s Pen Essay winners were guests of honor 
at a later date at the VFW in Brattleboro, Vermont.

12

In early September, on the Common 
in Lebanon, New Hampshire and at 
Landmark College in Putney, Vermont, 
the Kurn Hattin Choir performed at the 
Wings of Hope benefit for Hospice of 
Vermont and New Hampshire. The event 
included the release of live butterflies to 
honor friends and family who have passed. 
Kurn Hattin children sang several musical 
selections, closing the program with the 
final song, “Amazing Grace.” Music plays 
an important role in hospice work. “The 
resonance of music can help patients and 
their loved ones reach a place of peace and calm inside, and can help them access spiritual resources that 
may or may not be accessible via faith. Having the Kurn Hattin Home Children’s Choir as a part of our 
Wings of Hope events is so wonderful and so fitting – we are grateful to them for being part of it,” said 
Catherine Hogan the Director of Development & Community Relations for Visiting Nurses & Hospice of 
Vermont and New Hampshire. Noted Lisa Bianconi, Music Director at Kurn Hattin, “Most of our children 
come from challenging situations and music gives them strength, power and hope. Performing here, in turn, 

provides that strength, power, and hope to 
the audience. They are sharing their gift 
of music to celebrate the gift of life.”

The students and faculty of Kurn 
Hattin Homes don’t just learn about the 
important issues of justice, equality, 
and fairness for one day. They learn 
compassion and equity are a way of life, 
and essential elements of good character. 
Martin Luther King Day is an opportunity 
to spend an entire week learning about 
civil rights history, and exploring key 
diversity-related topics. The students 
kicked off Diversity Week with a Martin 

Luther King Day assembly, and learned about the men and women responsible for effecting positive and 
progressive change in the advancement of civil rights. Thanks to a grant from the Vermont Arts Council, 
Vermont percussionist Todd Roach spent a week-long Artist in Residency teaching the children to play 
Middle Eastern and North African percussion instruments and rhythms. Todd is the founder and Executive 
Director of The Loft, a performance space and production company in Brattleboro, and an administrator at 
Kindle Farm School. Staff and special invited guests facilitated daily presentations, courses, and interactive 
activities engaging the children in thoughtful discussions. The week concluded with a concert with drum 
group and choral performances, essay awards and poetry readings. 

Album  
KURN HATTIN
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The Kurn Hattin Board of 
Trustees meets quarterly 
and, before beginning 
work on their agenda 
topics, they are treated 
to a Mission Moment. 
This is an opportunity 
for children and staff to 
showcase an aspect of the 
program and give trustees 
deeper insight into the 
day to day activities of the 
organization. Instituted 

last year as a standing agenda item, this time with the children has come to be anticipated, and highly 
appreciated. At the November 2013 meeting Ms. Lisai, English teacher, led her students in presenting a 
Power Point presentation on poetry written to original student photography. Ms. Lisai is known for her own 
accomplished photography, and her students have embraced this novel approach to combining poetry writing 
inspired by their own art. In the photo, taken by Ms. Lisai, the students pose with Board members and other 
meeting attendees after hearing poems and viewing the visual work of 7th and 8th graders Hailey Bliven, 
Susanna Compare, Hayley Labrecque, Chrystal Longe and Breanna Holmes.

Kurn Hattin Homes for Children held its 22nd Annual Fall Conference on Friday October 25th. Each year 
an educational conference is held to offer new opportunities for training and skills development to staff, 
educators, human service organizations, and community partners. This year’s topic was Treating Trauma and 
Attachment Issues in Children and Families. The featured speakers were Terry Levy, Ph.D., B.C.F.E. and 
Michael Orlans, M.A., D.A.P.A., co-founders of the Evergreen Psychotherapy Center and the Attachment 
Treatment and Training Institute in Evergreen, Colorado. Levy and Orlans (pictured) described attachment as 
the “deep and enduring connection established between a child and caregiver in the first several years of life. 
It profoundly influences every component of the human condition - mind, body, emotions, relationships and 
values. Attachment is not something 
that parents do to their children; 
rather, it is something that children 
and parents create together, in an 
ongoing reciprocal relationship.” 
Conference attendees were unanimous 
in their approval, with the director 
of a local childcare center with 
three adopted children of her own 
describing it as the best conference 
she had ever attended.

The young musicians at Kurn Hattin Homes 
were busy performing at several musical 
venues this fall and winter. Some of the 
many performances included Kurn Hattin’s 
Jazz Ensemble and Select Choir performing 
a variety of spirited and uplifting songs 
for the senior residents of Langdon Place 
in Keene, New Hampshire. Maestro Hugh 
Keelan and the Windham Orchestra, along 
with the Kurn Hattin students, joined forces 
on campus to present “Resounding Hills: 
A Transformative Musical Collaboration.” 
The Choir had a lovely time performing for Riverwoods Retirement Community in Exeter, New Hampshire 
and Brooksby Village in Peabody, Massachusetts. Seventeen of our most talented 7th and 8th grade vocalists 
were chosen for a magical performance at Brattleboro Union High School as members of the Connecticut 
River Valley District VI Middle School Chorus, allowing them to participate in the Vermont Music 
Educators District VI Fall Music Festival. The marching band played at The Big E Parade in Springfield, 
Massachusetts. The Annual Governor’s Tree Lighting Ceremony festivities at the Statehouse in Montpelier 
were kicked off with Christmas carols sung by the Kurn Hattin Children’s Chorus. For a second year, the 
Select Choir was invited to join Grammy-winning fiddler Natalie MacMaster on stage at the Latchis Theater 
in Brattleboro, Vermont for her “Christmas in Cape Breton” concert. Once again the Choir was warmly 
welcomed by members of the Congregational Church in Walpole, New Hampshire. The musical events of 
2013 culminated on Christmas Visitors’ Day. This annual holiday celebration and concert is one of Kurn 
Hattin’s ways of thanking and appreciating its friends and donors.

Liza Fontaine is a sophomore in the Education Program at Endicott College in Beverly, Massachusetts. This 
past summer she worked with the Kurn Hattin Summer Recreation Program and became a mentor to first 
grader Donnia Blagrove. Back at Endicott, Liza calls Donnia periodically to check in and make sure all is 
well. At a recent Family Day on campus, Liza presented Donnia with a birthday present. “I have a sweatshirt 
from the school you go to (Kurn Hattin), so I wanted you to have a sweatshirt from the school I go to,” she 

told Donnia. Someday Donnia may go to 
Endicott too. Liza is looking forward to 
having a classroom of her own someday and 
there she will hang up this picture of the first 
student she mentored. Kurn Hattin is very 
fortunate to have Liza and others like her 
who are mentors to the children. Liza is the 
daughter of science teacher, Tom Fontaine.

1514



16

THANK YOU Corporate Supporters

ALL SEASONS CONSTRUCTION CORPORATION

BETHEL MILLS INCORPORATED

BRYANT CHUCKING GRINDER FOUNDATION

FM GLOBAL FOUNDATION

GREEN MOUNTAIN INSURANCE COMPANY INCORPORATED/ 
THE CONCORD GROUP INSURANCE COMPANIES

HUBBARD FARMS CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

JOY WAH RESTAURANT

LAWTON FLOOR DESIGN

LIBERTY MUTUAL GROUP INCORPORATED

MILLER CONSTRUCTION COMPANY

MOTION INCORPORATED

PAUL’S PEST CONTROL

PINNACLEVIEW EQUIPMENT INCORPORATED

REAL TO REEL VIDEO

SAM’S OUTDOOR OUTFITTERS

SELECTION UNLIMITED

SMITH INSURANCE AGENCY

ST. JAMES THRIFT SHOP

THE VERMONT COUNTRY STORE

WHITNEY-BLAKE COMPANY

WOODWARD PHOTOGRAPHY

I want to thank each and every one of you for what you give to 
Kurn Hattin—the knitted mittens and scarves, the duffle bags and 
backpacks, the new and gently used clothing, horses and farm items, 
goods for the campus store, and funds for everything from field trips 
and year round care to post graduate scholarships and special requests. Some are small, 
some large. All are vital. Truly, every gift matters. We wouldn’t be here without you.

“Kurn Hattin is such a special place,” says Sally MacPhee of the Bellows Falls Women’s Club. “We’re so 
happy to give our support and have done so for a very long time.” Since Kurn Hattin’s founding, people 
near and far have supported the Homes. They’ve given what they can. In the early 1920’s, the Granges 
began collecting money and knitted items to send to the Kurn Hattin children. The local flea market 
collects cash and gathers and delivers a selection of their best items. Individuals, clubs, civic and other 
organizations send in annual donations and are very receptive to special need requests. You all give what 
you can. And every gift matters. You matter. Thank you.

~ Kim Fine 
Director of Development

Special recognition to the clubs, civic and other organizations who made donations between  
July 6, 2013 and January 16, 2014:

Kurn Hattin would like to thank our corporate supporters for their good citizenship and offer them
our sincere thanks. Donating between July 27, 2013 and January 27, 2014:

Every Gift MATTERS

American Legion Auxiliary #7

American Legion Auxiliary Unit #5

Bellows Falls Woman’s Club

Brattleboro A.A.R.P. #763

Brownsville United Methodist Women

Camp Lanakila

Captain Jedediah Hyde Chapter 
D.A.R.

Carl M. Dessaint VFW Post #1034

Chester Rotary Club

Circle 1

Daughters of Isabella

Deacon John Tenney Colony  
NSNEW #160

Ferrisburg Grange #539

First Congregational Church  
United Women’s Fellowship

First Universalist Society of Hartland

Green Mountain Chapter DAR

Halestown Grange No. 287

Hope Grange #15

Keene Senior Center  
“Stitches from the Heart”

Kiwanis Club of Claremont

Ladies Church Circle  
Townshend Church

Ladies Society of the  
United Church of Winchester

Manchester Lions Club

McBride-Harwood Post 44

Modern Woodmen of America #10244

National Society of  
New England Women  
President General

National Society of  
New England Women  
Treasurer General

Newbury Women’s Fellowship

New Haven Colony NSNEW #44

North Orange Grange #86

Poultney United Methodist Church  
of Women

Poultney Women’s Club

Prosper Homemakers Club

Rotary Club of Bellows Falls

Side Hill Cronchers Snowmobile Club

Square & Compass Club Incorporated

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church

State of Arkansas Colony  
NSNEW #162

United Church of Christ Women’s 
Fellowship

Vermont State Society D.A.R.  
Cameo Club

Vermont State Society D.A.R.

Vernon Seniors

The Virginia Company Colony 
NSNEW #143

Walpole Flea Market

Walpole Senior Citizens

Waterbury Center Grange #237

West Dover Congregational United 
Church of Christ

West Newbury Women’s Fellowship

What To Do Circle of Woodstock/
King’s Daughters & Sons

Wisconsin Voyageurs Colony

Women’s Fellowship West Lebanon 
Congregational Church

Women’s Fellowship of  
Christ’s Church

Women’s Fellowship of the  
United Church

One person can make a difference, and everyone should try. ~ John F. Kennedy
17
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MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

We are thankful for memorial contributions 
which help us help the children. The names 
of those being remembered appear in BOLD 
CAPITAL letters and are followed by the 
names of those who made the gifts. Bold 
names followed by a year indicate graduates 
of Kurn Hattin. The gifts listed were received 
between July 27, 2013 and January 27, 2014.

AVIS CONANT ARSENAULT, CLASS OF 1942
Miss Ruth L. DeMone
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
Miss Marilyn E. Moore

BRIAN & RAMONA ATHERTON
Town of Brandon, Vermont

MY BROTHER, PHILIP A. BACON,  
CLASS OF 1944
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle

PHILIP A. BACON, CLASS OF 1944
John & Sheri Harrigan
Mrs. Rochelle F. Jordan

MY BROTHER, STEWART BACON,  
CLASS OF 1946
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle

JOHN E. BARSCHDORF, CLASS OF 1940
Mr. & Mrs. William Barschdorf

DAVID BATES, CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Kathleen Harman
Seaside Country Store Incorporated

GERALD BICKMORE
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

WESLEY BIRCH, CLASS OF 1916
Mrs. Beverly Birch Karamberis

HILDA BIRRELLE
Ms. Signa L. Read

NORMAN BOUCHARD
The Gaydos Family
Mrs. Anne Keppler
Ms. Elisabeth Keppler
Mr. John Keppler

MY FATHER, BENJAMIN BRISTOL
Ms. Harriet B. Saville

NANCY BUSH
Mr. Daniel Bush

MY FATHER, WILLIAM COOK,  
CLASS OF 1929
Helen Elizabeth “Libba” Cook

MY FRIEND, WILLIAM CORBO
Mr. Wesley J. Esser

PAUL CRANE
Ben & Jeanne Brumaghim

LEONARD CREWS
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

ELIZABETH LOVELL DAVID
Ms. Elizabeth Bassett
Stephen & Susan Bates
Wayne & Patricia Devoe
Kelly Flynn
Mr. Armand B. Giroux
David Gonci & Noreen Cullen
John & Jane Hurley
Chip & Nancy Kendall
Mr. Robert B. Kuppenheimer
Melissa Messina
Kathleen Michel
Paul & Jody Normandeau
Cynthia Oneglia & Dan Whalen
Roger & MaryBeth Reville
Mr. & Mrs. Michael T. Ryland
John & Nancy Sinclair
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Woolson
Mr. John Zimmerman

MY DEAR FRIEND,  
ELIZABETH LOVELL DAVID
Ms. Jacklyn Muse

MY SISTER, ELIZABETH LOVELL DAVID
Ms. Melissa Post

BRUCE DAWLEY, CLASS OF 1952
Mrs. Patricia E. Dawley
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

MY GREAT-GREAT-GRANDPARENTS, 
CHARLES ALBERT DICKINSON,  
FOUNDER OF KURN HATTIN HOMES  
& ESTHER DICKINSON GOODRIDGE  
DICKINSON
Leslie Ann Dickinson-Morris & Ken Morris

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
JIM & MARGARET DUNCAN
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray

MY GRANDPA, GEORGE LANDALE EDSON
Ms. Abigail M. Edson

IN LOVING MEMORY OF MY BROTHER, 
CHRISTOPHER T. ELDREDGE,  
CLASS OF 1981, ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Ms. Corine Eldredge

MY MOTHER, MARGARET ELLIOTT
Ms. Martha Elliott

RICHARD ELY
His Family

ADA EVANS
Mr. Thomas E. Evans

WENDELL “PETE” FARNHAM,  
CLASS OF 1930
Mrs. Wendell Farnham

FRAN FENN
Ms. Candace Beardsley

ELISABETH FENNIMAN
Mr. John Fenniman

ANN FISHER
Ms. Margaret R. Durling

JOSEPH C. FISCHER, JR.
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Harrison
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

ALMON FLAGG
Mr. Kenneth Flagg

MYRTLE FLETCHER
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

DONALD FRISBIE, CLASS OF 1950
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Smith

DANA FULLER, CLASS OF 1971
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

BARBARA FURMAN
Rick Bliss, The Bliss Family  
& Bliss Farm Employees

RALPH & RUTH GATES
Mrs. Judith Curless

MY SON, VAUGHN GAUDREAU,  
CLASS OF 1978
Ms. Ruth Mezzetti

WILLIAM A. GELINAS
Ms. Lydia Perry

DONALD K. GOODHUE, SR., CLASS OF 1935
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

IN LOVING MEMORY OF HAROLD  
& DOROTHY GRAY
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray

PAUL GREENWOOD, CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Kim Adams

CLAYTON GRISWOLD
Mr. & Mrs. William Baldasaro
Mark & Frances Douglas
Fletcher Allen Graduate Medical Education
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Gochey
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Haggerty
Mrs. Rita R. Hinds
Mr. Walter Jennison
Ms. Janet H. Kirschke
Mr. Andrew Mumford
Otolaryngology Department at Fletcher Allen 
Health Care
Bea & Gene Short
Ms. Doreen Justus Woodward

ELIZABETH K. HALE
Ms. Maria L. Gilman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard G. Lull
Ms. Ines M. Lull
Allen  & Nancy Manley

JEFF HATCH
William & Diane Harting

MemorialGIFTS
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MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

DAYTON “DOC” HENSON, CLASS OF 1928
Joyce M. Henson
Beverly A. Manner
Diane H. Yeaney

JOSEPHINE WOODHULL HENSON,  
CLASS OF 1929
Joyce M. Henson
Beverly A. Manner
Diane H. Yeaney

OLIVER HUBBARD
Ms. Janice Loring

WENTWORTH HUBBARD
Ms. Janice Loring

SYBIL BARBER IBEY
Mr. Patrick Butnam

ROSE SAUTER INGHAM
Ms. Irene Fariss
Global Procurement Services Team 
State Street Matching Gift Program

MY AUNT, ROSE SAUTER INGHAM
Ms. Dorothy E. Worster

JAMES H. JACKSON
Tom & Harriet Piotrowski

JANICE JOHNSON
Mr. Theodore E. Haapala

IRENE BARSCHDORF JOLY, CLASS OF 1942
Mr. & Mrs. William Barschdorf

OLIVER KATHAN
Mr. Richard B. Gassett

LYNDON H. KELLY, CLASS OF 1942
Dan & Debbie Kelly

JOHN KENNEDY
James & Arla Sampsell

PRISCILLA KENNEY-BRAND
Kimberly Aquilar
Bellows Falls Union High School Class of 1956
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry McElhatten
Sally & Merrill Mundell
Fred & Lorraine Yates

DR. DAVID L. KNIGHT
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Deverill

JANET “SIS” LEWIS
The Brown Girls (Chrissie, Debby & Kathy)
FM Global Foundation
Ms. Mary Ann Groulx
Mrs. Patricia D. Kelsey
The Lewis Family
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus & Julian Hankus
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Otto, Jr.
Connie Sanderson
Mrs. Judy Wallace
Mr. Craig Welch

MABELLE MAGOUN
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald C. Lengyel

FRED J. MATTESON, CLASS OF 1982
Ryan & Tracy Boland
Ms. Barbara E. Knapp
Jim & Jann Kurrasch
Barbara Matteson

FRED J. MATTESON, CLASS OF 1982  
IN HONOR OF HIS MOM’S BIRTHDAY
Ms. Erica DeZitter

DUANE MILLER, CLASS OF 1970
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Harrison

SAUL MILLER
Mrs. Joyce H. Miller

MY SISTER, PAULINE BRISTOL NOONAN
Ms. Harriet B. Saville

PAULINE BRISTOL NOONAN
Fred & Barb Bristol
Brownsville United Methodist Women
Ron & Phyllis Combs
Ms. Carolyn E. Jerard
Ms. Joan McCormas
Thomas & Gertrude Noonan
Mr. Edson S. Pierce

MY LOVING AUNT,  
PAULINE BRISTOL NOONAN
Mrs. Mary J. Kenny

MY MOTHER, PAULINE BRISTOL NOONAN
Ms. Nancy Noonan

PRISCILLA NORTON
Mrs. Sophia W. Healy

MARION NOWERS
Mr. Burton A. Nowers

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
RUTH OBERHELMAN,  
NSNEW HONORARY PRESIDENT GENERAL
National Society of New England Women 
Treasurer General

ROBERT W. OWENS, JR.
Ms. Sandi Klempner
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin H. Owens
Mr. & Mrs. Scott H. Owens
Mr. Robert Warren
William & Caroline Warren

MY HUSBAND, CLYDE J. PARSONS,  
CLASS OF 1949
Mrs. Roberta J. Parsons

NORAH PAYNE
Ms. Trema L. Voytek

MY BELOVED WIFE, CELIA THERESA PIKE
Mr. Stephen L. Pike, USNR-Retired

MY HUSBAND, ERNEST W. PRATT, JR.
Mrs. Ernest W. Pratt, Jr.

GEORGE V. ROBERTS, CLASS OF 1958
William P. Burke, Jr.

KENNETH ROUNDS
Mr. Bruce J. “Ike” Bergeron
Hollie Bowen & Paul Love
George & Janice Bristol
Joan & Sean Campbell
Debbie & Joe Cook
Ms. Doris Dearborn & Family
Joy & Richard Hanrahan & Family
Margaret Lemnah & Peter Putnam
Ms. Kathleen Long
Will Sheehan
Patricia C. Smith & Larry C. Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Donald W. Stockwell

BRADLEY RYEA	
Tom & Donna Fahner
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ryea

ANN SAMPSELL
James & Arla Sampsell

LEE SANDERSON
Heather Anne Brown
Mr. & Mrs. John Brown
Helen Elizabeth Cook
Mrs. Amber Cutler
Mrs. Patricia D. Kelsey
Tom & Victoria Oxholm
Connie Sanderson
Jeff & Leslie Woodward

GLENN SAULTERS
Mrs. Ernest W. Pratt, Jr.

RONALD SAULTERS, CLASS OF 1958
Mrs. Ernest W. Pratt, Jr.

JEAN SEELEY
William & Diane Harting

ALICE & HAROLD SHATTUCK
Ms. Barbara Greenough

BARBARA SIMON
Barbara & David Kayen

PAT SLEEMAN
Capt. Jeffri Durrance
Ms. Laura M. Griffith
The Molketin Family
Ms. Debbie M. Valentin

MERTON R. & BERTHA SNOW
Mr. & Mrs. Merton J. Snow

HAROLD & RUTH STEBBINS
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

ROBERT STRONG
Mrs. Robert Strong

FRANCIS H. TURNER
Ms. Judith A. Bircher
Bob & Rowena Gibson
Mrs. Georgiana Page and Pam & Curtis
Mr. & Mrs. David Rataj
Joan Turner & Aidan Saturley
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DOROTHY D. VAN COURT
Mrs. Alice Ruggieri
Ms. Carol Zurlo

MY MOTHER, DOROTHY D. VAN COURT
Ms. Nancy Van Court

JOANNA WOODHULL WEEKS,  
CLASS OF 1927
Dennis & Carmen Needham

RUTH WILLEY
Ms. Anna Corrinet
Mr. James Malley 

JEAN A. WINTERS
Mrs. Nancy J. Moore

THE WOODHULL FAMILY
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Woodhull Jones

PHYLLIS M. & JOHN F. WOODHULL,  
CLASS OF 1927
Jean Beauchaine
Janice Lacroix
Joan Willey

BURTON WORTHINGTON
James & Arla Sampsell

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

A gift to the Homes may also honor a 
memorable occasion in someone’s life. A 
wedding anniversary, arrival of a new baby, 
a birthday, a promotion or retirement – all 
offer an opportunity to commemorate those 
who have touched the lives of others. Kurn 
Hattin will be pleased to notify the person 
(s) about your kind gesture at your request.

IN HONOR OF OUR FRIENDS
Pat & Huc Hauser

IN HONOR OF OUR NINE  
GRANDCHILDREN IN LIEU OF  
CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Dan Easley & Shelby Friml

IN HONOR OF NANCY SMITH ACKERMAN 
OF THE NATIONAL SOCIETY OF  
NEW ENGLAND WOMEN
Ms. Deborah K. Cupp

IN HONOR OF WILLIAM  
& PRISCILLA AVERY
Ms. Carolyn L. Avery

IN HONOR OF LINDA BARDWELL  
& JERRY L. BARDWELL, CLASS OF 1973
Mr. Ned W. Very

IN HONOR OF LISA BIANCONI
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell
Mr. Richard B. Gassett
Pamela & Michael Kozikowski
Mr. Earl Minnis
Mr. Ned Pike
Mr. & Mrs. William G. Ryan
Connie Sanderson

IN HONOR OF LISA BIANCONI  
AND THE KURN HATTIN CHILDREN
Mr. David Conner

IN HONOR OF PENELOPE  
& RODOLFO BLAKE
Patricia & Alexander Rowe

IN HONOR OF MARY JANE BUSH
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF LESLIE CANAVAN
Ms. Elouise J. Andrews

IN HONOR OF RON CAREY
Sonja Fullam

IN HONOR OF VIOLET DAY
Ted & Susan Day

IN HONOR OF LINDA DELIDUKA
Gini Milkey

HonorGIFTS

IN HONOR OF MARY FENN  
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Frye

IN HONOR OF MY MOM,  
MARY FENN ON HER 96TH BIRTHDAY
Mr. Bill Fenn

IN HONOR OF MY BROTHER,  
JOHN D. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF MY BROTHER,  
WILLIAM W. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF KIM FINE
Deacon John Tenney Colony, NSNEW #160
Ms. Elisabeth Keppler

IN HONOR OF MELISSA FISHER  
& HARRY FOSTER IN CELEBRATION  
OF THEIR WEDDING DAY
Cindy Bacigalupo

IN HONOR OF LIZA FONTAINE
Ms. Inna Wechter

IN HONOR OF TOM FONTAINE
Ms. Inna Wechter

IN HONOR OF KYLE GEDDES
Ms. Joann Geddes

IN HONOR OF THE GOOD FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF GERALDINE WHEELER 
GROLEAU, CLASS OF 1940
Mr. Gary Groleau

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE HARLOW
Ms. Catherine Bombardier
Ms. Susan Reis Dugan
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Frymire
Eleanor Goulette
Ms. Patricia Hickcox
Mr. John E. Joachim
Keith & Hope Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Koch
Pamela & Michael Kozikowski
The Lesperance Family

The Ritchie Family
Mr. & Mrs. Kennith Sartorelli
Ms. Sharon Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Wissel

IN HONOR OF DONALD R. INGLIS,  
CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Mary-Jane Bush
Ms. Doris M. Tazelaar
Mr. John P. Tazelaar

IN HONOR OF DONALD R. INGLIS,  
CLASS OF 1941 ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Ms. Mary-Jane Bush
Mr. John P. Tazelaar

IN HONOR OF REG JONES
Ms. Cheryl L. Haller

IN HONOR OF OLLIE KIMBALL
Kim Fine

IN HONOR OF THE KURN HATTIN STAFF
Ms. Inna Wechter

IN HONOR OF MY FATHER,  
BERNARD J. LADUE, CLASS OF 1954
Ms. Nicole LaDue

IN HONOR OF GRACE LEONARD
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF BETTY & TONY MAIOLA
Mr. Richard B. Gassett

IN HONOR OF MY AUNT,  
JACKIE MALLORY, CLASS OF 1954
Ms. Nicole LaDue

IN HONOR OF CLARA MANOR  
ON HER 100TH BIRTHDAY
Mike &  Renee Slattery

IN HONOR OF DAVID J. MAYSILLES, 
CLASS OF 1943
Mr. Richard B. Gassett

IN HONOR OF MY NIECE,  
CATHERINE MOK
Ms. Jennifer Hu

IN HONOR OF STEPHYN O’LEARY
Ms. Kathleen Pirruccello
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HONOR GIFTS CONTINUED

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Charles P. Kelsey, President Deerfield, NH
William Abbott Keene, NH
Jerry L. Bardwell Middleboro, MA*
Diane Bazin Westminster, VT
Gordon Bristol Williamsville, VT
Gary Carrier, Vice President Brattleboro, VT
Patrick Crotty Walpole, NH
Christopher Hackett Westminster, VT
Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH
Rick Manson Brattleboro, VT
Michael J. Obuchowski Montpelier, VT
Malcom Streeter Westminster, VT
Ronald M. Williams, Vice President Madison, CT*
Janet Wilson Walpole, NH
Greg Worden   Brattleboro, VT

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

W. Abbott, G. Carrier, C. Kelsey, E. Maiola,  
R. Williams, Chair

SECRETARY OF THE CORPORATION

Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH

ASSISTANT SECRETARY

George Nostrand Bellows Falls, VT

TREASURER

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

MASSACHUSETTS  
CORPORATION OFFICERS

Marilyn E. Moore, President Peabody, MA
Ruth L. DeMone, Clerk Peabody, MA
Robert Sinclair, Treasurer Londonderry, NH

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Connie Sanderson, CFRE
Co-Executive Director
Thomas G. Fahner, M.S.
Co-Executive Director
Kim Fine, M.A., CFRE
Director of Development
Stephen R. Fitch, M.A.
Financial Manager
Jennifer Jacobs, M.A.
Director of Counseling
Susan Kessler, M. Ed.
Director of Admissions
Karen Lansberry, B.S.
Director of Residential Services
Scott Tabachnick, M. Ed.
School Principal

*Alumnus/alumna

Kurn Hattin Homes
F O R  C H I L D R E N

Founded and incorporated in 1894

M I S S I O N  S TAT E M E N T 

Kurn Hattin Homes transforms the lives 
of children and their families forever.

IN HONOR OF MRS. FRANK J. PRINDL  
ON HER 102nd BIRTHDAY
Ms. Karin Prindl & Ms. Lisa Enea

IN HONOR OF RON ROSCOE
Mr. Abraham McAllister

IN HONOR OF KENNETH ROUNDS  
Mr. & Mrs. Terrence Rounds

IN HONOR OF KENNETH ROUNDS  
AT CHRISTMASTIME
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hanrahan

IN HONOR OF CONNIE SANDERSON
Helen Elizabeth Cook
Ms. Trudy Walker

IN HONOR OF THE TAZELAAR FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF RUTH VERY  
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN HONOR OF BOBBI VIOLETTE  
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Paul & Bobbi Violette

IN HONOR OF TRUDY WALKER
Karlie A. Borst

IN HONOR OF SANDI YANDOW
Gini Milkey

IN HONOR OF  
THE YANKEE MALE CHORUS
Mr. Richard B. Gassett


